VACC Burnaby General Meeting Minutes

Oct. 14, 2010    6:45-8:45pm

McGill Library, North Burnaby

Present:

Moreno Zanotto (chair), Peter Stary, Claude Tani (secretary), Dennis

Guests:

none

1) Review and adoption of Sep. 9, 2010 meeting minutes.

2) 30km/h speed limit on Burnaby Cycleways - Update:

3) City of Burnaby (CoB) Cycling Advisory Committee (CAC) – Update:

Peter will speak to Stu Ramsey to discuss the best way to set up a committee.  Suggested we get support from VACC Head Office.

4) CoB Cycle Parking Program and By-Law --  Update:

- Moreno to post information on Google Docs.

5) Hastings Bus/Bike Lane – Update:

· Moreno to post information on Google Docs.

· We should talk to Translink to get their support.

6) Other Business:

· Dave Fairey participating in Burnaby’s Social Sustainability Committee.

· Environment Sustainability Strategy will be completed next, VACC should be involved with the sustainable transportation area.

· Burnaby Heights and Capitol Hill Traffic Review will be posted on the list serve.

· Pedestrian crossings on Hastings are set at a 90 sec delay.  Call Stu Ramsey if any problem areas.

· Suggested we change meeting format so that the meeting agenda can be changed by the members present at the beginning of the meeting

7) S2R Cycleway report:

· Moreno to post on Google Docs for input.

· Nov. 1 is the deadline to submit our S2R Assessment Ride Report for    presentation at the Nov. 10 Transportation Committee Meeting at City Hall

8) Burnaby Heights and Capitol Hill Transportation Review—Report Submision:

· VACC supports traffic calming measures such as narrowing of streets (ie-     finished sidewalks), speed bumps, corner bulges, and diverters.  CoB supports the narrowing of streets and does not support the other measures for this area.

· CoB Report can be viewed on our list serve or CoB website.

9)   Burnaby Social Sustainability Strategy—Report Submission:

10) Kingsway Cycle Track—Case for Cycling Infrastructure:

· Vancouver Mayor Gregor Robertson appears to be receptive to the idea.

· Cycle Track could start at Main St. and end at MetroTown.  Kingsway is ideal because it is flat and it is a direct route to a large concentration of the population.

· A diagram of what the Cycle Track may look like was presented.  It included features such as: 

-bike lanes that are physically separated with planters, planters are triangular shaped so that the permeable sections are diagonal for ease of use with cyclists.

-different elevation levels for pedestrian, bikes and cars, using   sloped curbs between them

· Report will be posted on Google Docs for input

11) Bikes for Business—Burnaby Committee Adoption:

· Motion by Claude to adopt VACC Bikes for Business Program.  Seconded by Moreno.

· New development on Kingsway from Gladstone St. to Kilarney St.  We may want to see what cycling infrastructure is planned.

· We should present the Bikes for Business Program to City Council.

12) Bike to Work/School Week,  November 1-7:

· Information available on VACC website, need volunteers for Burnaby stations.

13) Monthly Book Suggestion:  

· Joyride, by Mia Burke.  Successes and failures in Portland as the bike coordinator.

· Intrigue and Uncertainty Towards New Traffic Calming.  Create uncertainty on our streets, which results in traffic calming.  Will post on our list serve as pdf file.

14) Adjournment:  Next meeting Nov. 4, 2010,  6:45-8:45pm at McGill Library.
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